June 20, 1973

Mrs. G. Piatigorsky 400 South Bundy Drive Los Angeles, California 90049

Dear Mrs. Piatigorsky:

Thank you for the \$750 which covered expenses of the 1973 California Junior Championship. We had a successful tournament and I thank you.

The winner is a nice 19-year-old Japanese boy from San Francisco who is excited about his victory and anxiously awaits his trophy.

We put up 37 youngsters at the Sutter Hotel, a block from the chess club. It is not a top-flight hotel, but it is clean and the kids said it was satisfactory.

I enclose some reports, expense chits and so forth for the accountants.

Yours sincerely,

Guthrie McClain

Tournament Committee

California State Chess Federation

Mc Clain

GMcC/ar Encls.